THOMAS C. CHERNISKY
PRESIDENT

B.J. SMITH

MARK J. WISSINGER



WILLIAM GLEASON BARBIN SOLICITOR

> MICHAEL GELLES, IV CHIEF CLERK

Office of County Commissioners

200 South Center Stree. Ebensburg, PA 15931 (814) 472-1600 Fax - (814) 472-6940

September 3, 2019

The White House President Donald Trump 1600 Pennsylvania Avenue Washington, DC 20500

Dear President Trump:

On behalf of the Appalachian Region Independent Power Producers Association (ARIPPA), the trade association representing the coal refuse reclamation to energy industry, I am writing to respectfully request your support for legislation that would establish a federal tax credit program that would provide financial relief to this industry. The 10-year program would begin in 2019 and provide a \$12 per ton credit for each ton of coal refuse removed by an eligible coal refuse reclamation to energy facility. This legislation is vital to the continued operation of the remaining plants and provides for the continued environmental reclamation and remediation of coal refuse piles in Pennsylvania and West Virginia.

While the coal mining industry has played an important role in Pennsylvania's and West Virginia's industrial heritage, coal refuse from legacy mining activity is a problem that pollutes the lands, air and streams in communities throughout the states. The removal and consumption of coal refuse by these facilities results in cleaner land, cleaner air and cleaner waterways, while also providing a beneficial source of alternative electricity and thousands of family sustaining jobs.

The proposed federal tax credit program will support coal refuse reclamation to energy facilities' efforts to provide the valuable multi-media environmental, health and safety benefits that are a direct result of the coal refuse to energy process. A federal credit of \$12 per ton would reduce the "breakeven price" to a point where plants could operate continuously, maximizing the environmental benefits that the industry delivers at far less cost than the monetized benefits provided.

Please support this legislation once introduced to help this industry continue to address the abandoned mine legacy in Pennsylvania and West Virginia by restoring our lands, air and streams, while providing an alternative source of electricity and thousands of skilled jobs.

Respectfully,

Thomas C. Chernisky

THOMAS C. CHERNISKY
PRESIDENT

B.J. SMITH

MARK J. WISSINGER



WILLIAM GLEASON BARBIN SOLICITOR

> MICHAEL GELLES, IV CHIEF CLERK

Office of County Commissioners

200 South Center Street Ebensburg, PA 15931 (814) 472-1600 Fax - (814) 472-6940

September 3, 2019

Senator Pat Toomey 248 Russell Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Toomey:

On behalf of the Appalachian Region Independent Power Producers Association (ARIPPA), the trade association representing the coal refuse reclamation to energy industry, I am writing to respectfully request your support for legislation that would establish a federal tax credit program that would provide financial relief to this industry. The 10-year program would begin in 2019 and provide a \$12 per ton credit for each ton of coal refuse removed by an eligible coal refuse reclamation to energy facility. This legislation is vital to the continued operation of the remaining plants and provides for the continued environmental reclamation and remediation of coal refuse piles in Pennsylvania and West Virginia.

While the coal mining industry has played an important role in Pennsylvania's and West Virginia's industrial heritage, coal refuse from legacy mining activity is a problem that pollutes the lands, air and streams in communities throughout the states. The removal and consumption of coal refuse by these facilities results in cleaner land, cleaner air and cleaner waterways, while also providing a beneficial source of alternative electricity and thousands of family sustaining jobs.

The proposed federal tax credit program will support coal refuse reclamation to energy facilities' efforts to provide the valuable multi-media environmental, health and safety benefits that are a direct result of the coal refuse to energy process. A federal credit of \$12 per ton would reduce the "breakeven price" to a point where plants could operate continuously, maximizing the environmental benefits that the industry delivers at far less cost than the monetized benefits provided.

Please support this legislation once introduced to help this industry continue to address the abandoned mine legacy in Pennsylvania and West Virginia by restoring our lands, air and streams, while providing an alternative source of electricity and thousands of skilled jobs.

Respectfully,

Thomas C. Chernisky

THOMAS C. CHERNISKY
PRESIDENT

B.J. SMITH

MARK J. WISSINGER



WILLIAM GLEASON BARBIN SOLICITOR

> MICHAEL GELLES, IV CHIEF CLERK

Office of County Commissioners

200 South Center Street Ebensburg, PA 15931 (814) 472-1600 Fax - (814) 472-6940

September 3, 2019

Senator Bob Casey 393 Russell Senate Office Building Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senator Toomey:

On behalf of the Appalachian Region Independent Power Producers Association (ARIPPA), the trade association representing the coal refuse reclamation to energy industry, I am writing to respectfully request your support for legislation that would establish a federal tax credit program that would provide financial relief to this industry. The 10-year program would begin in 2019 and provide a \$12 per ton credit for each ton of coal refuse removed by an eligible coal refuse reclamation to energy facility. This legislation is vital to the continued operation of the remaining plants and provides for the continued environmental reclamation and remediation of coal refuse piles in Pennsylvania and West Virginia.

While the coal mining industry has played an important role in Pennsylvania's and West Virginia's industrial heritage, coal refuse from legacy mining activity is a problem that pollutes the lands, air and streams in communities throughout the states. The removal and consumption of coal refuse by these facilities results in cleaner land, cleaner air and cleaner waterways, while also providing a beneficial source of alternative electricity and thousands of family sustaining jobs.

The proposed federal tax credit program will support coal refuse reclamation to energy facilities' efforts to provide the valuable multi-media environmental, health and safety benefits that are a direct result of the coal refuse to energy process. A federal credit of \$12 per ton would reduce the "breakeven price" to a point where plants could operate continuously, maximizing the environmental benefits that the industry delivers at far less cost than the monetized benefits provided.

Please support this legislation once introduced to help this industry continue to address the abandoned mine legacy in Pennsylvania and West Virginia by restoring our lands, air and streams, while providing an alternative source of electricity and thousands of skilled jobs.

Respectfully,

Thomas C. Chernisky

THOMAS C. CHERNISKY
PRESIDENT

B.J. SMITH

MARK J. WISSINGER



WILLIAM GLEASON BARBIN SOLICITOR

> MICHAEL GELLES, IV CHIEF CLERK

Office of County Commissioners

200 South Center Street Ebensburg, PA 15931 (814) 472-1600 Fax - (814) 472-6940

September 3, 2019

Congressman Glenn "GT" Thompson 400 Cannon House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Thompson:

On behalf of the Appalachian Region Independent Power Producers Association (ARIPPA), the trade association representing the coal refuse reclamation to energy industry, I am writing to respectfully request your support for legislation that would establish a federal tax credit program that would provide financial relief to this industry. The 10-year program would begin in 2019 and provide a \$12 per ton credit for each ton of coal refuse removed by an eligible coal refuse reclamation to energy facility. This legislation is vital to the continued operation of the remaining plants and provides for the continued environmental reclamation and remediation of coal refuse piles in Pennsylvania and West Virginia.

While the coal mining industry has played an important role in Pennsylvania's and West Virginia's industrial heritage, coal refuse from legacy mining activity is a problem that pollutes the lands, air and streams in communities throughout the states. The removal and consumption of coal refuse by these facilities results in cleaner land, cleaner air and cleaner waterways, while also providing a beneficial source of alternative electricity and thousands of family sustaining jobs.

The proposed federal tax credit program will support coal refuse reclamation to energy facilities' efforts to provide the valuable multi-media environmental, health and safety benefits that are a direct result of the coal refuse to energy process. A federal credit of \$12 per ton would reduce the "breakeven price" to a point where plants could operate continuously, maximizing the environmental benefits that the industry delivers at far less cost than the monetized benefits provided.

Please support this legislation once introduced to help this industry continue to address the abandoned mine legacy in Pennsylvania and West Virginia by restoring our lands, air and streams, while providing an alternative source of electricity and thousands of skilled jobs.

Respectfully,

Thomas C. Chernisky

THOMAS C. CHERNISKY
PRESIDENT

B.J. SMITH

MARK J. WISSINGER



WILLIAM GLEASON BARBIN SOLICITOR

> MICHAEL GELLES, IV CHIEF CLERK

Office of County Commissioners

200 South Center Street Ebensburg, PA 15931 (814) 472-1600 Fax - (814) 472-6940

September 3, 2019

Congressman John Joyce 1337 Longworth HOB Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Joyce:

On behalf of the Appalachian Region Independent Power Producers Association (ARIPPA), the trade association representing the coal refuse reclamation to energy industry, I am writing to respectfully request your support for legislation that would establish a federal tax credit program that would provide financial relief to this industry. The 10-year program would begin in 2019 and provide a \$12 per ton credit for each ton of coal refuse removed by an eligible coal refuse reclamation to energy facility. This legislation is vital to the continued operation of the remaining plants and provides for the continued environmental reclamation and remediation of coal refuse piles in Pennsylvania and West Virginia.

While the coal mining industry has played an important role in Pennsylvania's and West Virginia's industrial heritage, coal refuse from legacy mining activity is a problem that pollutes the lands, air and streams in communities throughout the states. The removal and consumption of coal refuse by these facilities results in cleaner land, cleaner air and cleaner waterways, while also providing a beneficial source of alternative electricity and thousands of family sustaining jobs.

The proposed federal tax credit program will support coal refuse reclamation to energy facilities' efforts to provide the valuable multi-media environmental, health and safety benefits that are a direct result of the coal refuse to energy process. A federal credit of \$12 per ton would reduce the "breakeven price" to a point where plants could operate continuously, maximizing the environmental benefits that the industry delivers at far less cost than the monetized benefits provided.

Please support this legislation once introduced to help this industry continue to address the abandoned mine legacy in Pennsylvania and West Virginia by restoring our lands, air and streams, while providing an alternative source of electricity and thousands of skilled jobs.

Respectfully,

Thomas C. Chernisky